MINISTERS AND CHURCHES.

Rev. W. B. Wiggins, B.A., has tendered his resignation as pastor of the Woodstock church to take effect after the third Sunday in June.

Rev. P. J. Trafton has received a unanimous call to remain pastor for another year at Fredericton.

Rev. S. A. and Mrs. Baker celebrated their 39th wedding day on the 26th inst.

The St. John church, we have heard indirectly, has taken their old church back again and are holding their services there. We congratulate them that they will not have to pay the prevailing prices for labour and materials to build this year.

The Wood Island Church is partly finished on the outside. The membership is small, and it is a considerable of an undertaking for them to build unaided. They are very generous givers in the missionary and other departments of our general work. It would be a brotherly act to give them a boost in finishing and furnishing their church.

At a well attended business meeting of the Moncton church on the 22nd inst., Pastor S. A. Baker was given a very hearty and unanimous invitation to continue pastor another year.

Rev. P. J. Trafton in a recent letter says: I am beginning special meetings this week, they really began Sunday (18th). We had a good crowd in the evening, and the Lord certainly gave me a message for them. There were six or eight at the altar; three young men and a boy were among the number. How I would like to see a real old-fashioned breaking up time."

MEDUCTIC CHURCH FUND.

Benjamin	Gilbert	\$25.00
	rs	

MISSIONARY FUND.

Mrs. F. H. Hale\$	15.00
Mrs. Charles G. Avery	
Interst on Victory bond, Mrs. E. H.	
Cox Memorial Fund	
Wood Island Society (Native	
Worker)	30.00
A Friend (foreign)	
Hartland Miss. Society (Native	
Worker)	25.00

If "easy blows kill the devil" he should have been finished ere this, for some speakers and writers almost apologize when they refer to his doings.

IN MEMORIAM.

In loving memory of little Roy, who died April 23rd, 1919, aged 3 years and 10 months, beloved son of Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Mitchell.

"One year has passed, since thou hast left us.

And thy loss, we deeply feel,
But 'tis God that hath bereft us,
He can all our sorrows heal.
But again we hope to meet thee,

When the day of life is fled,
And in Heaven again to greet thee,

Where no farewell tear is shed.
—Parents and Friends.

Marysville, N. B.

PERSONALS.

We are glad to receive a letter from Mrs. F. H. Hale, Vancouver, B. C., and to know she is in good health, and busily engaged in her usual work for the Master.

Brother W. N. and Mrs. McLean, of North Head, Grand Manan, are on their way to the Magdalen Islands, where Brother McLean has a business engagement that will keep him there until August.

Sister Charles G. Avery, of Windsor, N. B., writes: "Enclosed please find one dollar for renewal for the Highway. I love its clean pages and do not want to do without it. My testimony is that Jesus is very precious to me. I would not know how to live if I did not have Jesus to go to in time of trouble, or when I need help."

Sister Alice F. Sterritt wishes to express through the Highway her appreciation of the generosity of Brother and Sister G. S. Cosman, of St. John, in aiding her financially in her college course during this term.

Brother A. E. Whelpley says: "I am looking forward to camp meeting, and praying that God will make it the most fruitful in results of any yet held there. My soul is living in a camp meeting atmosphere these days."

Brother Warren M. Smith. Durham Bridge, N. B., says: "Enclosed you will find renewal for the Highway. We prize it very highly in the home."

Brother Eugene Wilcox says: "I am rejoicing in full salvation, and mean that God shall control in everything and have his own dear way."

Brother Robert Barr, of Fredericton, is reported as fairly well. He is so much improved as to get about considerable. Brother and Sister Barr expect to spend considerable of the summer at their cottage at Beulah camp ground.

Brother Silas Burtt, of Royalton, N. B., says: "I praise God for full salvation, that saves and keeps me every day. Praise his dear name."

Sister Alice Sterritt in a letter of the 20th inst says: "The prayer of my heart these days is that the Lord will make us a blessing as we visit the churches, and enter his work this summer, and I am looking to the Holy Spirit for our help. How much we do need him in all our undertakings. I do love him with all my heart."

Sister Frederick Blaney, Millville, says: My trust is in the Lord, and my prayer each day is the Lord's work will be strengthened in all the world."

Miss Luella R. Brown, of the C. N. R. staff at South Devon, made a short visit with Mrs. S. A. Baker, 394 Lutz street, on Saturday, the 24th inst., returning home on Monday, 26th.

Sister George Bishop, of Coronation, Victoria Co., N. B., says: "Enclosed please find renewal for the Highway in which I find many words of comfort. In these days of sin, amid all, I find something that brings joy to God's children. How much we need to trust God for all things in these perilous times."

In a recent letter Brother Abner G. Clark, known to many of our people who attend Beulah Camp meeting, states that his eyesight is such that he fears its total loss.

Mrs. Minnie McDowell, Penniac, says:

"Enclosed please find my renewal for the Highway, which I enjoy very much."

Mrs. Mary Doane, Chegoggin, N. S., says: "Please find enclosed my renewal for the Highway that comes to my home as a welcome visitor, which I enjoy reading very much. Wish it could come oftener, as it helps me on the way to live for him who died for me, praise his name.—Yours in him."

Mrs. Annie Wiggins has already taken up her residence in her cottage at Riverside Camp Ground.

MARRIED.

Noble-McPherson.

At 199 Elm street, Woodstock, April 17th, 1920, by Rev. W. B. Wiggins, B.A., Milford L. Noble to Miss Frieda McPherson, both of Houlton, Maine.

MISSIONARY MEETING.

The Seal Cove monthly missionary meeting was held on April 15th. Opened by singing the Doxology, scripture reading, and prayer by the pastor, Rev. C. S. Hilyard.

Mrs. Wm. Penson, president, after reading the minutes and roll call, the following programme was rendered:

Singing by 11 girls—"We want to be workers for Jesus."

Dialogue by 4 girls—"Living to shine for Jesus."

Recitation—Ross Ingersoll.
Dialogue—"The other sheep," three girls.

Recitation—"Boys Make Men."
Dialogue—"Her Name."
Recitation—"Lest we Forget."
Selection by choir.
Dialogue—"The Reason Wry."
Recitation by Harry Hilyard.
Reading—Mrs. Loring Green.
Singing by two girls—"Jewels."

Recitation—"Send the Gospel Faster."
Dialogue by Hazen Wilson and Moody
Benson—"Preaching A Sermon."

Recitation—"Help along the Singing," by the Choir.

Dialogue—"Master Use Me," 4 girls."
A motion song.

Recitation—"A Rose."
Dialogue—Three girls.

Singing by 11 girls—"We're bound to take the Congo for Jesus."

Collection and dues, \$14.40.

CORRESPONDENCE.

Dear Brother Baker:

Enclosed please find my renewal for the Highway. I look forward to its coming. I love to read its clean pages, which encourage and strengthen us, and make us more determined than ever to trust God, for he is more than all that can be against us. I pray God these days that he may save me from being a hinderance to any one else. I feel like shouting these days for what God has done for me, and if we are willing to let God do the filling, then we can do the jumping and go over the top and gain the battle and come out more than conquerors. Glory to his name,

Your brother in Christ,

D. H. BERRY.